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August / September 2007


“F Y I” Update


 A regular meeting of the ONG executive committee was held in the Guild office on September 5 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Josee Laurin, Tony Cote, Terry Garner, Jordan Juby and Claude L’Ecuyer.  Janet Hunter and Don Smith did not attend.

 The proposed budget for the next fiscal year was approved by the membership at the September 19 general membership meeting.  The members also appointed the accounting firm of Bouris, Wilson to conduct the audit of the ONG financial statements for the fiscal year October 1, 2006 to September 30, 2007.  Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel and Debbie Cole have been elected as Local delegates to the 2008 TNG Sector Conference, to be held in Providence, RI, February 27 - March 2, 2008.

 An extensive discussion took place at the ONG general membership meeting concerning the change in process in the Ottawa Citizen newsroom which is now sending four pages daily to Hamilton for pagination, with more pages likely going in the future.  The members expressed their concerns about poor communication from management to employees about the changes, and many people believe that the company already has a new plan in place.  The Guild has been assured there will be no job losses, but duties may change.  Lois Kirkup talked with Editor-in-Chief Scott Anderson, and he will be meeting with each department in the next few weeks.  A small advisory committee has also been created, with Lois Kirkup and Blair Crawford as the Guild reps.  Guild members have a lot of unanswered questions about why pages are being sent to Hamilton.  We have asked members to submit their concerns and questions for the advisory committee to the Guild office; e-mail us at ong@tngcanada.org, or send by fax to 613-820-4770.  A motion was passed at the membership meeting that the ONG request a meeting with the Citizen Publisher and Editor-in-Chief to discuss future plans for the newspaper and their possible impact on employees and their jobs.                                                                                                                            

 TNG Canada/CWA officially becomes “CWA/SCA Canada” with its new logo and updated website unveiled early in September.  Check it out – their web address remains www.tngcanada.org 

 The Guild has sent a letter to the Ottawa Citizen to express its reservations and concerns with privacy issues due to wording changes in the new Manulife Financial Group Benefits Extended Health Care Claim forms, and has requested a meeting to discuss our concerns.  The Guild is particularly concerned with changes to Section 7 (Claims confirmation) that members are asked to sign.

 The Guild grieved a discipline involving a five-day suspension without pay given to a Citizen/ Building Services member.  As settlement of the grievance, the suspension was reduced to three-days.

 A grievance was filed on behalf of a Citizen/Reader Sales & Service member who received a discipline letter from his supervisor concerning offensive language.  The letter has been reworded and reissued by the company and the Guild will meet with the company for further discussions.


 The ONG requested to extend our without prejudice agreement with the Ottawa Citizen concerning the scheduling of part-time employees in Reader Sales & Service.  The current agreement expires  September 30, 2007, and the Guild requested to extend the agreement to July 20, 2008, when the current contract expires, as the Guild intends to address this issue at contract bargaining.  The understanding in place between the ONG and the Citizen is that the company may schedule the part-time CSRs for a regular work week of 21 hours or more per week without having to enroll these employees in the benefits program.  Either party has the right to revoke the agreement with 60 days’ written notice. 

 The Guild is in discussions with the Citizen about covering parking expenses for the reporter working at the Court House.  Up to now, the Citizen has provided a parking spot for the editorial department member while working downtown at the Court House.  However, the company has given notice that it intends to discontinue paying for parking charges effective October 1.  

 “www.ottawanewsguild.ca” – That’s the address for the ONG website.  We are committed to improving the Local website and aim to get better at posting up-to-date and current material. Members are asked to forward their ideas to the Guild office as to what they would like to see featured on our website.  Some ideas mentioned:  a ‘clause of the month’ section where we could provide specific details for an article from one of the ONG collective agreements. 

 Delegates to the TNG 2007 Sector Conference were advised that the Irving Leuchter Scholarship Fund was in financial difficulty and pledges/donation to the fund were requested.  The fund sponsors a scholarship for a 6-week residential seminar at Harvard University for the Harvard Trade Union program.  Over the years, 25 TNG local leaders have participated in this program.  This scholarship fund is financed by annual contributions from TNG-CWA and interested locals, and the ONG usually sends a donation of $250.00 each year.  In September, in response to the TNG appeal for funds, the ONG sent a further amount of $100.00 U.S.

 The ONG made a $50 donation to the Ottawa & District Labour Council for its annual Labour Day March & Picnic.

 The Fall National Representative Council of CWA/SCA Canada will be held in Halifax, NS, October 26 to 28, 2007.  ONG executive members attending the meeting are Lois Kirkup, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Nancy Noel and Terry Garner.

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Donation to Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation in memory of Sydney Muller, father of Laura Robin (Citizen/Editorial).

•Basket to Alyson (CTV Ottawa) & Scott Fair, baby girl, Olivia.

•Basket to Corey (CTV Ottawa) & Bonnie Ginther, baby girl, Brienna.

[image: image2.wmf]•Basket to Debbie Walsh (Citizen/Reader Sales & Service) - surgery.

•Basket to Ian MacLeod (Citizen/Editorial ) - illness.

•Basket to Tony Cote (Citizen/Editorial ) - surgery.
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